
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

This half term concludes with a very busy and rewarding week, some of which is captured in this newsletter. We were 

fortunate to host the visit of an author and an illustrator; Years 2, 4 and 5 had successful educational visits; our school 

received the Gold Enfield in Bloom award at a ceremony at Chickenshed Theatre; we celebrated children taking different 

positions of leadership and showed our commitment to combat racism by participating in wearing red on Friday. 

 

With the half term break ahead, I hope that children are able to benefit from the many opportunities available to remain 

active - see second part of this newsletter for information including free activities for Free School Meal recipients. 

 

I was also relieved to hear that following the flu vaccination campaign, 230 flu consent forms from our school community 

were received. If not done so already, please sign up and keep all our children safe. 

 

The London free school meals initiative has had a good uptake at our school and children and families are invited to 

participate in a special challenge with a chance to win prizes ōȅ ǇǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ ŀ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜΥ Ψ¢ƘŜ 

ōŜǎǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎ ƛǎ ΧΩ  CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǎŜŜΥ The Mayor of London's Love Your Lunch Challenge Let 

your teacher know if you participate. 

 

Following the parent survey about school uniform and PE days, from Tuesday 31st October, children are expected to wear 

their school PE kit on PE days. Please take note of the proper clothing to wear and the days that PE ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ is 

taught by turning to page 2. Cut out and stick on your fridge or notice board. 

 

I wish you have a lovely holiday, 

 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher   

Newsletter  
20th October 2023 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 16th October 2023 

Ash 82.61% 

Birch 83.60% 

Oak   91.20% 

 1B 89.26%           

 1G 94.23%            

 1S 92.92%           

 2C 90.71%           

 2F 84.29%           

 2G 95.19%          

 3F 91.43%              

 3G 95.33%              

 3H 96.07%             

 4A 92.96%             

 4L 94.23%             

 4T 93.60%            

 5G 87.04%             

 5H 97.04%   

 5W 96.30%             

 

 6C 97.20% 

 6D 96.80% 

 6F 96.96% 

 

Well done to 2G, 3G, 3H, 5H, 5W, 6C, 6D and 6F with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 93.61% 

 

 

https://www.london.gov.uk/who-we-are/what-mayor-does/priorities-london/free-school-meals/mayor-londons-love-your-lunch-challenge


 

 

 

 

 

POW CHARITY DAYS 

W/c 6th Nov Poppy Appeal Week 
W/c 13th Nov Anti-bullying Week 
Monday 13th Nov Wear odd socks to show support for Anti-bullying Week 

Friday 17th Nov  

Children in Need 

Donate £1 on Parent Pay and wear SPOTS for non-uniform day 
Order a shortbread & sprinkle biscuit as part of school meal and STIR will 

donate 5p per biscuit to Children in Need. 
December Cardless Christmas & Food Bank Donations 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023 - 2024  

DATE YEAR EVENT 

30th October all Inset Day 

31st October all Start Autumn 2 Term 

6th November all Photos for Individuals and Siblings  

Monday 20th Nov all Road Safety Week 

25th March all Class Photos 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Bleron 1B, Resmiye 1G, Roza 1S, Willow 2C, Ezekiel 2F, Aria 2G, Javae 3F, Antonia 3H, Simal 3G, Joyce 4A,     

Kai 4L, Botan  4T, Phoebe 5G, Kaiden 5H, Danny 5W, Aras 6C, Lily 6D, Kevin 6F , Mrs Sluter (Rainbow)  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Lara, Indi, Lily, Janel, Ayse, Sena, Hamidat, Belinay, Rona, Abiyah, Kevin, David, Simon,                            

Thivshan, Cinar, Mia, Philomena, Ariah, Christos, Ela, Harley, Lily 



 

 

 

 

In line with our revised school values and to reflect our ambitions for our pupils , 

School Parliament will now be called Junior Leadership Team. After receiving their JLT 

badges they met with school Governor Tim Ennis and talked about their learning and 

school experiences. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tahani, Joshua, Ismail, Imran, Dylan, Alyssa, 

Phoebe, Lillie-Mae, Kaiden, Kevin, Lara, Kezia 

Introducing:  

Head Girl: Yasemin 

Head Boy: Shaun 

Deputy head Girl: Kezia 

Deputy Head Boy: Ronnie 


